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Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

I hope your child has settled in well and is so far enjoying the first few weeks of the 

spring term. It remains of the utmost importance to us that our students, and 

families, feel appropriately supported to achieve their best during their time with 

us.  

 

You will recall that I wrote to you via the school newsletter before the Christmas 

holidays with regards to the use of social media within our school community. I 

want to take the opportunity to once again personally ask for your support in 

ensuring that social media is used responsibly, including by parents/carers, 

particularly in large public forums. We continue to be aware of posts on social 

media that are sensitive and personal, with comments being made towards 

members of staff which are understandably hurtful. Using social media in this way 

has a very negative impact both on the school and staff who are striving to improve 

and develop our provision for the children of this community. 

 

To support this, I wanted to re-circulate our channels of communication and key 

points of contact which you can follow when you are seeking guidance and 

support for your child. This is enclosed at the bottom of my email and is also 

available on our school website on the Parent Help Hub (Parent Help Hub). 

 

If you do have any questions, queries or concerns about your child and the support 

they need, can I ask that you contact the school directly as that is the best way that 

we can understand your needs and quickly provide the support necessary. 

 

As I said before Christmas, we always encourage open and honest conversations 

with yourselves as that gives us the greatest chance of providing the best possible 

support we can. We will always acknowledge when we make mistakes, however, 

we do strive to support in the best way we can with the resources that we have. 

http://www.ormistonriversacademy.co.uk/
https://ormistonriversacademy.co.uk/key-info/parent-help-hub


 

We remain committed to working in close collaboration with students, families 

and our wider school community to create a positive and inclusive school 

environment which supports everyone to truly thrive, and we thank you for your 

support with this in advance. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Joanne Williams, 
Principal 
Ormiston Rivers Academy 
 
 

Channels of communication to follow when seeking support and 

guidance for your child: 

 



 

 

 


